January 4th, 2009
Hi 
Again not much to write about. I need to remember to write 2009 in dates instead of 2008! There was a New Year countdown extravaganza again in HK, which I slept through. Slightly different from last year, I think, with a laser show from the tops of several buildings plus music ending with a fireworks display up and down the 2IFC Tower (HK’s tallest building). 
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A bit of humour to start the New Year. Have a look at the following website, which shows new logos companies may need following the downturn in the economy. Very good but only makes sense if you know what the original logos are. 

http://www.elakiri.com/forum/showthread.php?t=135416
One example is shown here: “Apple company – not much left.” 

On Tuesday, I went again to the dermatology clinic. During the previous visit to the hospital, the surgeon suggested having another biopsy on my nose. I told this to the dermatologist, but he did not think it was necessary. Anyway, he sought a second opinion from the senior dermatologist who was of the same opinion and seemed to be certain that it was not a serious problem. He also looked at another rough patch on my nose and prescribed some antibiotic cream to be rubbed on as it might just be due to bacteria rather than cancerous. In the few days I have been using the cream, the skin has become much smoother which suggests he might be correct. 

That same Tuesday, I slightly injured a heel in the gym. I was doing my initial skipping and felt a minor twitch, which may have been an Achilles tendon. Then a couple of minutes from the end of my 30-minute run, the heel gave out, though I still finished the run. Later that evening I was also feeling terrible and could eat less than half my dinner – I wonder if I picked up a bug in the clinic? This malaise continued for several days. I still went to the gym the next two days but did lighter sessions. The heel was getting better but probably not good enough for tough exercise, so I did not go for a hike yesterday.  
On the Australian TV news, they showed an item about Air NZ testing a biofuel made from a plant called Jatropha. The airline is working with Boeing and Rolls-Royce on this project. In a test flight, one engine of a 747 was tested with a 50-50 mixture of the biofuel and normal aviation fuel and the results seemed to be good. The plant is grown in East Africa. The reason that the project chose this plant is that, unlike other plants used to get biofuels, Jatropha has no food value and can grow on land that is no good for any other use. 

That’s about it for now. Not much!
Cheers
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